
 
 

 
 

 

June 17, 2020 
 
Katie Mathisen 

University of Wisconsin-Madison 

M.S. Educational Leadership & Policy Analysis 

 

VIA EMAIL – kmathisen@wisc.edu 
 
 
Re:  FOIA Request Dated June 5, 2020 and received June 5, 2020 
 
Subject:  A request for the following: 

 Any administrative procedures, policies, or statements related to gender minority identity (e.g. transgender 
or non-binary), sexual identity (e.g. gay or lesbian), or gender expression not already on the website. 

 Any policies, procedures, or statements pertaining to gender nonconforming or transgender students’ 
facilities use (e.g. bathroom and locker room use). 

 Any procedures in place for collecting documentation to submit to the Illinois High School Association if a 
transgender student wants to participate in athletics. 

 Any additional policies or procedures relating to gender nonconforming, transgender, gay, lesbian, bisexual, 
or queer employees, that may not be listed on the website. 

 Please confirm that the district documents downloaded from the district website are up-to-date as of 
5/22/20. 

 
Dear Ms. Mathisen: 
 
This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your June 5, 2020 request under 
the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information.   The 
information responsive to your request is below.  
 
All district documents downloaded from the district website are up-to-date as of 05/22/2. There are no additional 
responsive documents. 
 
To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 
be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 
Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #20-23. 
 
Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred an expense that comprised of the cost 
of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request 

 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 

Mary Anne Buckley 
Mary Anne Buckley  
Freedom of Information Officer 

http://www.sd308.org/

